

1st March 2021

Arrangements for Year 7 and 8 pupils week beginning 8th March 2021

Dear parents / carers,

We communicated to you on Friday the plan for getting our pupils back into school as quickly as possible. Please find below a timetable for the day and time that your child will be asked to come in school to participate in the Lateral Flow Testing process. You must adhere to these times; they are not negotiable. Please note that when your child is not in school on the Monday or Tuesday, they should access the remote learning grids which will be sent out on Monday morning. The school is only open to those pupils whose parents/carers have consented to Lateral Flow testing on Monday 8th March and Tuesday 9th March.

Monday: Year 7 only in for the Lateral Flow test and remain in school until the end of the day 3.40pm Tuesday: Year 8 only in for the Lateral Flow test and remain in school until the end of the day 3.40pm

*Please note that your child's Lateral Flow Test will be conducted shortly after their arrival in school.

Monday 8 th March 2021		
Year 7 only		
Class	Arrival time at school	
Pupils who arrive by bus	Usual drop off time, dependant on the bus route (normally between 08:30am – 09:45am)	
7A	10:00 am	
7B	11:00 am	
7C	13:00 pm	
7D	14:00 pm	

Tuesday 9th March 2021 Year 8 only		
Pupils who arrive	Usual drop off time, dependant on the bus route (normally between	
by bus	08:30am – 09:45am)	
8A	10:00 am	
8B	11:00 am	
8C	13:00 pm	
8D	14:00 pm	

Pupils will be asked to come in to school for their allocated test time and not before. They will need to come in through the side gate which is the usual pupil entrance. Once in school, they will go to the school yard where they will be collected by a member of staff for their test. Once the pupils have been tested, they will spend the rest of the day in school.

All pupils will then be in school from Wednesday 10th March following the drop up and pick up times for their year group that were in place in the Autumn term. See letter sent on Friday 26th February for times https://cvm.ttlt.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/11/2021/02/Important-information-regarding-March-re-opening37013.pdf

Meal Arrangements

Our new caterers will be providing a small sandwich offer for pupils in school on Monday and Tuesday to purchase using ParentPay. However, you are able to send your child in with a packed lunch on these two days. If your child is going to buy a sandwich from school, please ensure that their ParentPay account has the credit to cover this. Sandwiches will also be available in school for those pupils who receive free school meals.

For free school meal pupils at home on Monday and Tuesday, we will be offering a grab bag service. A form will be sent out to you later in the week should you wish to request one of these and come and collect it.

Please note, there will be no break sales in school on Monday 8th March or Tuesday 9th March.

From Wednesday 10th, there will be full meal provision in school, including break sales. Meals will be £2.30. Those pupils who would normally bring a packed lunch can continue to do so. Please make sure that Parent Pay accounts have the necessary credit to cover the cost of school meals.

* Please make sure that your child has a filled water bottle in school each day.

We look forward to welcoming our pupils back into school next week and hope that the testing process runs as smoothly as possible. Thank you are always for your support and patience.

Kind Regards

S. Fryer Headteacher

Churnet View Middle School

Email: cvm.office@ttlt.org.uk Website: cvm.ttlt.org.uk